Date : 6 January 2009

TO: Members of the Hardin County Board of Education 

THRU: Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
FROM: Michelle Hendricks, Assistant Principal & S2S Coordinator

SUBJECT: S2S visit to Raleigh, North Carolina

Request:  The S2S group has been asked to attend a conference in Raleigh, North Carolina on February 13-15.  The Military Child Education Coalition is sponsoring the event and paying all of the expenses for 4 people to attend.  I am asking for permission to travel by commercial carrier to Raleigh, North Carolina with 2 students and a counselor. 

Discussion:  Again, this trip will be at no cost to the student or the school. The funding is through The Military Child Education Coalition.  With board approval, we will depart the evening of the 12th of February and return on 15 February 2009. Students and administrators will miss one day of school.

The S2S program is designed to assist military dependents in acclimating to their new school.  With the possibility of a great influx of these “military” students enrolling at NHHS, it is imperative to have a program in place to ease their transition into their new high school.  With S2S, this committee of educators and students will work collectively to make sure that students are placed correctly, have access to extracurricular activities, and have a “buddy” to assist in fostering positive relationships.  This conference is designed to train the group to do an effective job at these tasks.

Recommendation:  We recommend that the board allow the S2S group to travel by commercial carrier to Raleigh, North Carolina to attend the Military Child Education Coalition conference.

